HOUGHTON LAKE SPORTSMEN'S CLUB

MEMBERS MEETING OF OCTOBER 4, 2021

Meeting starts at 7:00p.m. The Pledge of Allegiance and Conservation Pledge were recited.

Secretary Diane Collins took roll call.

Board Members present are: President Don Collins, Vice President Brad McLain, Membership Director John Delaney, Publicity Director Ed Bross, Range Director Ken Kokowicz, League Director Patty Gross and Secretary Diane Collins.

Absent is Treasurer Dave Carlisle.

REPORTS FROM THE BOARD OF DIRECTORS:

SECRETARY DIANE COLLINS:

• Diane read of summery of the minutes from September 13, 2021. She let everyone know that the full minutes were posted on the bulletin board.

President Don Collins read the Treasurers Report for Treasurer Dave Carlisle. He let everyone know that they were posted on the bulletin board and a full profit and loss report was available to anyone who asks him for it.

RANGE DIRECTOR KEN KOKOWICZ:

- Ken reminded everyone that when you are on the lower ranges shooting, you need to leave the gate open.
- He told us November 13 and 14, 2021 are Sight in Days. We need volunteers and there was a sign up sheet on the table.

LEAGUE DIRECTOR PATTY GROSS:

- Patty gave us the dates and times of the remaining leagues.
- She asked if anyone could take over 5X5 for Tom Gregory on the second Sunday of the month at 2:00p.m.

VICE PRESIDENT BRAD MCLAIN:

- Brad thanked Dave Lemma for bringing the treats.
- He let everyone know that John Delaney has the calendar up on the website.
- He thanked Kay Kleinert, Char McLain, Diane Collins and Loree Delaney for deep cleaning the kitchen.
- He thanked Ed Bross for everything he is doing for Trunk or Treat.

PUBLICITY DIRECTOR ED BROSS:

- He let everyone know that sign up sheets for Trunk or Treat were on the table. He has ads for it in the Resorter and on the big sign on the corner in Prudenville.
- More details on the CPR classes coming soon.

MEMBERSHIP DIRECTOR JOHN DELANEY:

• We now have 325 new members. We have 8 new people who would like to join the club. Louie Arreola makes a motion to accept them as members. Rich Jobson seconds it. All agree. Welcome to all.

PRESIDENT DON COLLINS:

- Don asked Fred Kleinert about Jr. Archery. They will be going to speak to the Superintendent at the school soon.
- He thanked Pam Petricca for taking over the Christmas Party.
- He let us know that someone was seen hunting on our property. If you see someone hunting on our property, call a Board Member immediately.
- He also let everyone know that we were sticking with the 50 cal. rule on our ranges.

OLD BUSINESS:

• Danny Renberg really needs someone to take over the Gun Raffle. Due to health reasons, he is no longer able to do it. He will help in whatever way he can. He is going to set up a meeting and will have Ed Bross send out an email for it soon.

NEW BUSINESS:

- Loree Delaney asked everyone what they thought about having a Veteran's coffee and donuts time on Veteran's Day.
- Don reminded everyone that elections were coming up in November.

Fred Kleinert makes a motion to adjourn. Louie Arreola seconds it. All agree. Meeting adjourns at 7:38p.m.

Meeting minutes were taken by Secretary Diane Collins on October 4, 2021.